HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

 October 14, 2014
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Mary Bell, Jessica Turner, Stacy Gerber
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 4:01pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda and September minutes.  On a motion/second by Bell/Turner, both the agenda and August minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the September 15th Special Meeting and September 15th regular EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.  

5. Good News Report – Arts & Humanities Night
a. Third grade had the first Arts and Humanities night of the school year.  Mrs. Bell was very complimentary of the performance, as well as the efforts of Mrs. Williams (Art) and Ms. Strange (Music).  She shared that both teachers spoke with the grade-level about content and how to incorporate the Arts and Humanities activities with what the grade was currently covering.  Mrs. Gerber was complimentary of the crowd in attendance and the students’ performances.
b. Fourth grade is the next group and will have their performance on the Family Christmas Night in December, date TBD.  
6. Student Achievement.  Ms. Hart shared some reports on our state test scores, which have been released to the public.  Helmwood was the only school in the district to meet goals.  The public can see the whole school report card on the KDE website.  Ms. Hart reviewed the included handouts with the Council in terms of our gains and areas for improvement but was overall pleased with the school scores.
7. Planning
a. Veterans Day.  Mrs. Christian is planning our annual Veterans Day activities.  Staff has invited family members who have served in the military to have lunch with their students, as well as inviting a volunteer to speak to students about Veterans Day.
b. CSIP.  The newest section of the CSIP has been submitted by Ms. Hart.

c. PGES.  Almost 100% of the growth goals and student goals have been submitted.
8. Program Review.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that the Arts and Humanities programs the school is doing each nine weeks will count toward this section in Program Review.
9. Budget.  

a. Section 6.   The Council reviewed the current Section 6 budget.  HHES has received a new allocation of an additional $5016, bringing the total allocation to $59,271.  The Council approved the new allocation by consensus.  These additional funds will be allocated to Contingency, to be re-allocated as needed by the Council at a later date.  A few suggestions for use are to add more funds for Substitutes and to purchase more computers for the classrooms to replace the oldest machines.

Ms. Hart also shared that she received the final information on the RTA teacher’s grant, salary and benefits.  With the total salary and benefits for the position, there will be no money to be taken from Section 6 to cover the remainder; the grant covers everything.
Mrs. Turner recommended to the Council that Contingency funds be added to Substitutes for First and Third grade teachers to receive time for DRAs.  On a motion/second by Bell/Gerber, the Council approved allocating $400 to Substitutes for this purpose.

b. Title I.  Ms. Hart has used some of the remaining Title funds to hire a new part-time Instructional Assistant.  There may be additional funds left at the end of the year to use for extra classroom purchases.
c. Student Activity Funds.  There are a few accounts that have built a decent balance.  Ms. Hart has decided to use some of these funds to purchase replacement dry erase markers for the students, as well as some math flash cards to be used in the gym each morning.  She may also use some of this money to buy handi-wipes to put in the computer lab to clean the dry erase boards.  Ms. Bell shared that she purchases a cheaper brand that cleans her classroom boards better than a name-brand.

10. Committee Reports.  There are no committee reports for this month.
11. New Business.  
a. Look 2 Learning.  Administrators from around the district will attend the Look 2 Learning conference at HHES on October 21.  Everyone will meet to begin the day in the Teacher’s Lounge and observe all over the building throughout the day.
b. Playground.  Ms. Turner shared that one of the benches around the playground appears to be damaged.  Mr. Montgomery will be asked to take a look to the bench and recommend what can be done to fix it.
c. Primary Doors.  Mrs. Turner asked about making a change to the doors at the end of the primary wing.  These doors currently do not have a key entry and are exit only.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that this had something to do with the renovation plans, but she will ask Mr. Ballard about the possibility of getting these doors changed to key entry.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Turner/Bell, the meeting was adjourned at 5:07p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on November 11th at 4:00pm in the office conference room.
